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Editorial:  
OPPOSE ALL CON. DEM. CUTS.

A statement by the Bulletin Editorial Board, Pam Hughes, Norman Morgan, Andrew Price and John Martin. 

When we began our newsletters over three years ago we described the present coalition government of Tories and Liberal Democrats as even worse than the Tory governments of the 1980's and 1990's led by Thatcher and Major, that among other things gave us  3million unemployed, the miners strike, the Poll Tax, the anti union laws and record cuts in jobs and services.  The nearest Britain came to the millionaire class fighters of today were their counterparts of the 1920's described memorably in a speech by the Labour politician Aneurin Bevan on the eve of the creation of the National Health Service as 
 ‘lower than vermin'

Today Bevan 's words accurately describe a government that has recently cut the level of taxation on millionaires at the same time as introducing legislation to steal housing benefit from families renting social housing  who due to death,illness or disability may have a spare bedroom in their homes.

Such appalling policies have little logic from any perspective and are simply driven by a hatred felt by most Tories for the working class, public services and in particular for the Welfare State.

But the Tory onslaught has galvanised the British Labour Movement in a way not seen for many years.  Public sector trade unionists taking strike action against the cuts are widely supported not just for having the guts to fight against job losses, but because they are seen to be supporting a welfare state we all need 
irrespective of age,gender, ethnicity or disability.  

 Recently public opposition to the politics of 
Recently public opposition to the politics of austerity was seen in the 2012 council elections in England and  Wales resulting in 
massive losses for the Tories and their political 
allies with their replacement by Labour controlled councils.  
Cardiff was a very good case in point in Wales.   Yet the 2013 budget of the new council proposes cuts of over £20 million, cuts threatening the jobs of  300 council workers.  Rightly in our view both Cardiff Trades Council and Cardiff Against the Cuts have mobilised opposition in the city and beyond to these dreadful measures.  As retired members of a public sector trade union it is our duty to stand by every opponent of the attacks on our welfare state and to defend its  enormous value alongside all gains won in struggle by previous generations.  
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CARDIFF TRADES UNION COUNCIL-
ALWAYS SUPPORTING WORKERS IN STRUGGLE

Editor's note.  Since our inception as a branch we have been affiliated to Cardiff Trades Council, with myself  representing the branch as a delegate.  At our AGM on 15th February our guest speaker was Ramon Corria, the hard working and well respected secretary of the Trades Council, who in a well received contribution explained the main work of the body.  As is usually the case with our guest speakers, he was heard by only a minority of our members, and he has kindly agreed to submit what he said to this edition of our newsletter.


Thanks for giving me the opportunity to inform UCU retired members in Wales on the work of Cardiff Trades Council.  I have been secretary for the last 13 years, except for a short period when your own Andrew Price took over. 2012 was the busiest year in recent history and 2013 promises to be even busier.  We have to thank the Con Dems austerity programme and their attacks on working people and their families for this situation.

Building affiliations to the Trades Council is an ongoing activity, but a vital one if we are to be relevant to trade unionists in Cardiff .  Last year our affiliation stood at 18,000+ so we can be regarded as a large and powerful lobbying organisation.

We support trade union campaigns, workers in struggle and also celebrate the achievements of the trade union movement.  We get involved in local trade union activism, and give solidarity to national campaigns, organise public meetings on a range of issues, primarily as part of our anti cuts campaigning.     At our monthly meetings we discuss issues of common interest, which nowadays are attacks on workers wages and working conditions and public services etc. 
 The government's austerity programme is aimed at decimation and privatisation of our public services, which we are totally opposed to!

Cardiff Trades Council attends meetings of the Wales TUC and Trades Council Conferences where we raise issues of importance to Cardiff trade unionists.  

Currently with other local campaigners we are opposing the draconian budget cuts favoured by Cardiff Council, and the proposals to centralise NHS services across Wales. 

Cardiff Trades Council and its affiliates believe that we must respect the legacy won previously of the welfare state and public services.  

Working people are not responsible for the current economic crisis.  Our fight goes on.

Ramon Corria (Secretary of Cardiff Trades Council)
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NATIONAL SHOP STEWARDS  NETWORK (NSSN)





7th National Conference


29th June 2013


The  Camden Centre, Judd Street London WC1H 9JE.





Main Speakers.  





Mark Serwotka (General Secretary PCSA)


Billy Hayes (General Secretary CWU)


Steve Gillan (General Secretary POA)





Any member wishing to attend please contact branch secretary Andrew Price on 


                  02920 462168 


or 
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UCU Wales Retired Members Branch.


Remaining meetings for 2013:





Friday 14th June 2013, 12-2.00  Guest speaker: a Labour AM on the Health policy of the All Wales Government.


Friday 13th Sept. 2013 12-2.00.  Guest speaker: a lay representative from the Higher education of the union on current issues in Welsh HigherEducation . 


 Both meetings in the Royal Oak Hotel,  Broadway Cardiff, 


 Buffet lunch and  drink provided free.  


 For further details contact 


Andrew Price on either 02920462168


or
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Thanks to Geoff Jones (formerly Sussex Univ.) for production.








